

May 6, 2009

Collins Construction & Company Mr. Jason Collins, President 320 Division Avenue, Suite "B" Ormond Beach, FL 32174

Dear Jason,

Congratulations on completing such a challenging project in the First Baptist Church of Oviedo project. It is rare that I write a letter of recommendation for a subcontractor, but I felt compelled to in appreciation for the outstanding job well done. Let me extend my sincere appreciation for the high level of service, quality, safety, and professionalism your company exhibited on this project. It was quite a demanding project that took a top notch contractor that knew what they were doing to accomplish with the results you did.

The First Baptist Church of Oviedo project contained many challenging aspects in which I would like to mention. First of all the sanctuary ceiling with soffits, light coves and ceiling clouds are impressive and at such a high height. Secondly the prep work of walls in preparation for the theming artist in the first floor pre-school was excellent as the finished product looks like something from Disney. It is impressive.

With such a tight schedule, Collins did what it took with providing the necessary manpower and working lots of overtime in order to keep this project on schedule. I would also like to extend a personal thank you to your foreman Jesse Revell who was on the job every single day throughout this project and always seemed to carry a positive attitude.

I would not hesitate to work with Collins Construction again in the future, and please feel free to use me as a reference.

With Appreciation, ELKINS CONSTRUCTORS

Zeb Treece Project Manager